
  

 

FEDERAL MEDICAID NOTICE  

OHIO DEPARTMENT OF MEDICAID 

Pursuant to 42 CFR 447.205, the director of the Ohio Department of Medicaid (department) 

gives notice of the department's intent to change its methods and standards for Medicaid 

payment for targeted case management (TCM) provided by a substance use disorder provider 

certified or licensed by the Ohio Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services 

(OhioMHAS). 

 

The department is correcting the state plan to remove registered nurses (RN) and licensed 

practical nurses (LPN) from the list of eligible providers of TCM provided by a substance use 

disorder provider certified or licensed by OhioMHAS.  Their inclusion in the state plan was an 

error as they are not eligible providers of this service. 

 

Implementation of this change in the methods and standards for setting payment rates is expected 

to have no impact on annual aggregate expenditures for TCM provided by a substance use 

disorder provider certified or licensed by OhioMHAS. 

Any person may examine and obtain a copy of the changes, without charge, at the following 

locations: 

 

Ohio Department of Medicaid, 50 West Town Street, Fourth Floor, Columbus, Ohio 43215;  

Any county department of job and family services. 

Written comments regarding these changes may be sent to the Ohio Department of Medicaid, 

Attn.:  Dan Arnold, Bureau of Health Plan Policy, 50 West Town Street, Fourth Floor, Columbus, 

Ohio 43215-3414 and may be reviewed at the same location. Comments may also be provided by 

e-mail at the following address: Bphps_correspondence@medicaid.ohio.gov. Comments must be 

received no later than March 22, 2019. 
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